
Changes to Hazardous Materials Business Plan Submittal Requirements – AB1429 

 

Dear CERS Business Lead Users, 

 
This email is to notify you of changes to the Hazardous Materials Business Plan (HMBP) 
Program submittal requirements.   
 
Effective January 1, 2020, Assembly Bill (AB) No. 1429 goes into effect and may change 
Hazardous Materials Business Plan (HMBP) reporting timeframes for your facility. 
 
A guidance document from the Governor’s Office of Emergency Services is available and is 
intended to provide a brief summary of the business plan submittal requirements that are in 
place after AB 1429 goes into effect.  Should you have questions regarding the guidance 
document please contact the Cal OES staff listed below.   
 

Cal OES Staff Contacts 
Jack Harrah - Jack.Harrah@caloes.ca.gov 
Denise Gibson - Denise.Gibson@caloes.ca.gov 
Fred Mehr - Fred.Mehr@caloes.ca.gov 

 
For any questions with CERS please contact the CERS Helpdesk at CERS@calepa.ca.gov.  
 
Note:  In some jurisdictions a local ordinance may affect the HMBP submittal 
frequency requirements, please contact your local CUPA for further clarification.  
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